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“Rejoice in the Lord always. Your kindness should be  
shown to all.” - Phil 4:4 

 
 
 
 

My dear parishioners, 
 
Happy Gaudete Sunday!  Hope and Joy are Advent qualities.  
Advent Hope accepts the promise of John the Baptist that “one 
is coming after me” who will baptize not with water but with  
the Holy Spirit, one so great that John will be unworthy even  
to untie his sandals. 
 

Mary is the symbol of Advent Joy.  December 12th the Church  
of the Americas celebrated the feast of Mary, Our Lady of  
Guadalupe. Just 40 years after the first voyage of Columbus, the 
Mother of God showed herself to an unlettered aboriginal man 
named Juan Diego. She showed herself as a pregnant woman, 
joyfully awaiting the birth of her child. She showed herself with 
the features and complexion of the aboriginal peoples of Mexico 
and she even spoke their language. She showed herself as 
Mother of God and as Mother of the tribes of Mexico. Mary 
identified herself with the poorest, the lowliest, the outcast. She 
brought to the peoples of the Americas a joyful hope and light. 
 

Today our parish rejoices and is renewed in our Hope. God is 
faithful to his promise. In our Lady of the Immaculate Concep-
tion and our Lady of Guadalupe, we can rejoice in God's love for 
us and the Blessed Mother's intercession. 
 

Through our parish tithing and second collections, the poor box, 
the Catholic Charities Collection and the Giving Tree, we share 
with the poor and needy. As a community, we welcome the 
stranger and those new to America with the spirit of Christ and 
His Mother Mary. We wait in joyful hope for the coming of the 
Lord to be our light, to make us holy and to accompany us on 
our way. “Pilgrims of Hope” is the theme Pope Francis has  
chosen for the Holy Year 2025 that begins on Christmas Eve. 
 
Love and blessings, 
 

 

Msgr. Bob Cilinski 
Pastor 

     A Message from our Pastor 
Msgr. Bob Cilinski 

 

Advent Wreath Prayers 
 

 
 

 
 

If you are setting up an Advent wreath in your home this year, 
here are some prayers you could say while you light its candles. 
You may say these before or after a meal, when waking up,  
before going to bed, or whenever you and the members of your 
household gather for prayer. Before you say the prayer, read 
and talk over the Gospel you heard at Sunday Mass that week. 
 
Week 3:  O God, who sent John The Baptist as a voice crying out 
in the desert, open our ears to hear his message as we light the 
pink candle.  Shape our lives so that they will become a straight 
path to you. Make us ready to greet your Son when he comes to 
us.  Through Christ our Lord. 
 
Week 4:  O God, who sent your angel Gabriel to announce good 
news to Mary, make us happy with your word of life.  Let our 
hearts be so filled with love for you that they glow with the 
lights of these four candles.  May we live in a way that will 
please you. Through Christ our Lord. 

 

TESTIMONIAL FROM PERRY FAMILY 
RECEPIENTS OF NATIVITY’S 26TH  

HOME IN APPALACHIA 
 

Growing up I always had goals and dreams in life I was striving 
for. At the young age of 17, my life changed forever when I 
found out I was having a son. I knew I had to grow up quick 
because I wasn’t my only responsibility anymore. It was hard at 
first but I did what I needed to do.  
I tried to provide the best I could so he would have the best life 
possible. At the age of three I gained full custody of my son.  
As a young parent I struggled to provide for him, so my parents 
helped me every chance they could. I was able to provide most 
of the basic needs for him, but struggled to be able to provide a 
house of our own.  
For 13 years we lived with my parents in a 3 bedroom trailer. 
We made it work for us although a home of our own was 
always needed. Our lives changed forever one day and a blessing 
like no other occurred, thanks to the Good Shepherd group and 
all of the volunteers that helped in the process. This blessing 
goes beyond a structure and allows my son and I to grow closer 
together and continue to build our friendship and bond together. 
I always worried and pushed to do better for him, now I rest easy 
knowing that no matter what life brings our way, that he will 
always have a place to call home. We are very grateful as a  
family and can not express enough how much this home has 
impacted our lives for the better.  
Thank you to everyone that has had an impact on our home and 
all of the other blessings. The act of kindness does not go  
unnoticed and as a family we are beyond thankful and blessed. 
 
Thank you all, 
Blake Perry and Elijah Perry 

The Importance of  Sunday Mass 

As the body will die without food, the soul will expire  
without nourishment. As Catholics, that spiritual nourishment 
comes at the Sunday Eucharist. The Lord’s Day is essential for 

our faith. Make Sunday Mass the heart of your week. 
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Creation Care Ministry wishes to thank everyone 
who played a role in the Fair Trade Market over 
Thanksgiving weekend! Total sales were over 
$26,000, a new record, providing income and  
resources to the amazing Fair Trade artisans 
around the world. In addition, Creation Care  
receives 10% of the sales, funding our projects  
on campus throughout the year, without a drain  
on other church resources. 
 

Thanks to our tireless volunteers at the market or 
narthex table--Mike Hathaway, Kathy and Chuck 
Walters, Mary Sullivan-Haller, Maria Rodriguez, 
Linda Nordstrom, Anne Zimmerman, Fran, Ben 
and Bauer Banchek, Sarah Pacheco, Patricia 
Molseed and her daughter, Neil Perry, Carolyn 
Porter, Patty Barbu, and Sue Bomar. (I hope I  
didn't miss anyone.) Some of you were on your 
feet for hours, unpacking, arranging, re-packing, 
wrapping, assisting shoppers, running up and 
down the stairs, and smiling! 
 

Thank you to Msgr. Bob for his ongoing support 
of Creation Care and the entire Fair Trade effort 
and Father Bresnahan for his most enthusiastic 
reading of the announcements! Kudos to Mary 
Castellano for her fun Facebook and Instagram 
posts, Emilia Hartline for a great webpage  
presence, Caroline Chase for always making our 
bulletin blurbs prominent and attractive, Adrienne 
Swidal for never messing up the calendar dates 
and answering all our signage questions, MEM 
leaders Jennifer Sturgeon for advertising with 
MEM and Anna Lisa Lucid for helping enthusias-
tically almost all day Sunday, Maria Ammirati  
for helping to recruit the teen volunteers, and 
Maureen Andersen for assistance with narthex  
arrangements and announcements. And thank  
you to caterer Sylvia for the generous loan of the  
tablecloths and to Helen and the Virginia Green 
Baggers who provided 100 free reusable bags 
which our shopping parishioners LOVE! 
 

And last but not least, special thanks to Paul  
Culler, Sarah and Ben, and everyone at Fair Trade 
Winds for their tireless work on behalf of the  
Fair Trade artisans and for helping us to arrange a  
successful sale. Special thanks to Emily at FTW 
who makes our fliers each year.  

 

To all a blessed remainder of the Advent Season 
and a joyous Christmas! 

PRAYER SHAWL MINISTRY:  
The next Prayer Shawl meeting will be held on  
Monday morning, December 16th at 9:30 am in  
the Fr. Ready room. This ministry is open to all  
members of our community! 
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Pray the Pro-Life Rosary with Us! 
 

When: Usually Fridays after Nativity’s  
7:30am Mass. Where: 900 S. Washington Street,  
Falls Church. Join Nativity in peacefully praying 
the Pro-Life Rosary on the sidewalk in front of the 
Falls Church abortion facility for mothers in need 

 and for the protection of human life.  

HELLO FROM THE ROSERY MINISTRY!!  
Please join us for our monthly meeting on Sunday, December 
15th from 2:00-3:30 pm in the Conference Room (note new  

location) here at Nativity. We will be learning how to 
make Rosary Bracelets as well as our traditional  

Mission Rosaries. All supplies will be provided. Thank you to  
all who have been turning in finished Rosaries. Let’s get as 

many Rosaries into praying hands as we can!! If you have any 
questions you can contact us at rosaryministry@nativityburke.org. 

NEED TO TALK? 
Catholic Charities provides quality mental health services  
& counselors grounded in a Catholic understanding of the  

human person. “Nativity’s Counselor” Ms. Marguerite Turner, 
MS, LPC visits Nativity to counsel clients in-person  

on Thursdays from 10:00am-6:00pm. She is available  
to talk with any parishioners who may be struggling.  

To set up an appointment, please contact Marguerite at  
703-454-2415 or mmturner@ccda.net. 

VISIT THE NATIVITY GIFT SHOP 

FOR ALL YOUR ADVENT AND CHRISTMAS SHOPPING 
 

Besides delicious Fair Trade coffee and chocolate, the Gift Shop 
has ingredients for split pea soup, lentil soup, and Firehouse 
chili. These packets are from the Women’s Bean Project of the 
USA where impoverished women learn the skills required for 
gainful employment and self sufficiency, in a safe and accepting 
work environment. 
 

The Gift shop also carries many wonderful Advent 
& Christmas items: ornaments, advent candles,  
Nativity sets, cards etc. Open after all Masses. 
(except the 5:30pm Sunday Mass, volunteers urgently 
needed!) 

What is our current culture’s belief system that is  
displacing Christianity and how do we stand strong? 

Join us Saturday morning, December 21, from 8-9am, in the  
Fr. Ready Room for a showing of Msgr. James Shea’s riveting 

National Eucharistic Congress speech: “The Religion of the Day: 
Breaking Free from Post-Christian Influence.  

Msgr. Shea will describe this diabolical ‘new religion’, illustrate 
how Christians can unintentionally be formed by it instead of by 

Jesus Christ, and then encourage us on how to stand strong 
against it. Discussion to follow. 

Gifts for Seminarian Education Endowment Fund (SEEF) 
Please support our seminarians and SEEF, a permanent  

endowment fund established in 2011. SEEF's income provides 
funding for annual seminarian expenses such as room, board, 

tuition, health insurance and books, which total almost $45,000 
per seminarian. Please give generously!  

To donate, make checks payable to: “Foundation for the  
CDA - SEEF.” Mail to: The Foundation, 200 N. Glebe Road, 

Suite 811, Arlington, VA 22203. Questions: contact John French 
at john.french@arlingtondiocese.org or (703) 841-3819. 
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MASS INTENTIONS & 
MASS SCHEDULE 
“We are God's People”  

1 Peter 2:10 
 

 
 

 

Monday, December 16th 
7:30 am † Ethel Gerencser 
 
Tuesday, December 17th 
7:30 am † Melba Garcia 
12:00 pm † Lisa Celestino 
 
Wednesday, December 18th 
7:30 am † Karol Golinowski 
3:00 pm † Ursula Lemanski (Burke Healthcare) 
 
Thursday, December 19th 
7:30 am † Augusto & Hershelieda 
12:00 pm † John Heavy 
 
Friday, December 20th 
7:30 am † Rita Miles 
9:00 am † Cecilia Faye Severs 
 
Saturday, December 21st 
9:00 am † Bernadette Bracey 
5:00 pm Parishioners 
7:00 pm Special Int. for Robert Julien Pauly 
 
Sunday, December 22nd 
7:00 am † Jairo Gustavo Vargas 
9:00 am † Maryann Pilot 
11:00 am † Peter J. Joyce 
1:00 pm † David Forville 
5:30 pm † Yolanda Malferrari 

 
In prayer, let us remember  

the sick and deceased of the parish 
visit nativityburke.org for the Priest Mass Schedule 

The Car Ministry accepts vehicles, reconditions them and then 
provides them as a gift to low-income families referred by pastors 

and social agencies. Click on the "Donate your Car" link on the 
Car Ministry's website, www.carministry.org, or contact the  

charity’s Director, Larry Gordon at 703.237.8479 for more info. 

Love working with children? Want flexibility? 
Consider subbing at Nativity School… Please Join Us! 

 

We are in need of substitute teachers with the  
following minimum qualifications:  

 

• Ability to follow a lesson plan and give effective           
instructions in the absence of the teacher  

• Proficiency in maintaining effective classroom 

• 2-Plus years of college  

• Management skills  

• Diocesan-compliant and Successful background check  
 

Contact Mrs. Shannon Murphy at (703) 455-2300  
and/or smurph@nativityschool.org. 

ADVENT PENANCE SERVICE  
Will take place on: Thursday, December 19, from  

6:30-8:00pm. 20 Priests will be available for individual  
reconciliation. A great way to prepare for Christmas! 
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Pro-Life Corner 
National March For Life (MFL) - Friday, January 
24, 2025: Join people of goodwill from across our 
country in peacefully and joyfully rallying around the 
basic truth that every human life – including the  

unborn and their mothers – is beautiful, has unique dignity, and 
worthy of protection. Save the date. 
Virginia Pro-Life Day in Richmond - January 29, 2025: Sup-
port Life issues and enjoy the camaraderie of fellow parishioners 
across the state. Your personal presence is vital in supporting pro
-life members of the General Assembly or encouraging those 
who have voted against pro-life bills in the past to reconsider 
their views. Contact rickloffredo@outlook.com if interested in 
attending. 
Tepeyac Pro-Life OB/GYN: Faith-based Pro-life OB/GYN: 
restoring integrity of human person with modern medicine and 
healing of Christ. tepeyacobgyn.com, 703.273.9440. 
Gabriel Project - Pregnancy Outreach for Expectant Mothers: 
Offers emotional, spiritual, material, and financial support through 
a pregnancy helpline and parish-based volunteer “Angel”  
Support, helpforpregnantwomen.org, 866.444.3553. 
A Woman's Choice Center - Providing Compassionate  
Support: Free pregnancy, medical, educational, and support 
services for women and families, awomanschoicecenter.com, 
703.538.4305. 
Mary's Comfort of VA: Ensuring Expectant Mothers Shelter, 
Support and New Beginnings: Provides full support, including 
training in parenting and life skills, career coaching and educa-
tional advancement, maryscomfortva.org, 703.455.4500. 
St. Margaret of Cortona - Transitional and Maternity Hous-
ing: Helping single mothers in exceptionally difficult circumstanc-
es: Assisting mothers with children who may be transitioning from 
homeless and domestic violence shelters to independent living; 
and Assisting women pregnant with their first child or pregnant 
moms who already have other children and find  
themselves at significant risk in their current living situations.  
https://www.ccda.net/need-help/housing/family-housing-(st--
margaret)/, or call 703.910.4845.  
Mary’s Shelter: Sheltering Women and Their Chil-
dren: Provides an expectant mother, and any addition-
al children she may have, with housing for up to three 
years in order to further her education and/or secure 
employment.  
https://marysshelterva.org/, 540.374.3407. 
Catholic Charities Pregnancy and Adoption Services: Pro-
vides transformative services to individuals, couples and families 
whose lives are impacted by unplanned pregnancy, parenting in 
a crisis situation and/or whose lives have been touched by adop-
tion. https://www.ccda.net/need-help/pregnancy-and-adoption-
services/, 703.841.3830 
Project Rachel: Help after Abortion: A safe place to share your 
emotions and work toward healing. For confidential inquiries and 
to learn more. helpafterabortion.org, 703.841.2504.  
Rachel's Vineyard - A safe place to renew, rebuild and      
redeem broken hearts: Weekend retreats offer you a           
supportive, confidential and non-judgmental environment. 
www.rachelsvineyard.org/, 877.467.3463. 

   Sick / Homebound Visits 
Are you or someone you know sick and/or homebound for  

any reason? We can arrange home visits from the parish and  
provide prayer and the sacraments. We would love to bring 

God’s Grace and Peace to anyone in difficult times.  
Please contact Cat Sands, Pastoral Minister, at 
csands@nativityburke.org to schedule a visit. 

ALTAR FLOWERS 
The Altar Flower Book for 2025 is now open. This is a  

thoughtful way to honor a loved one, living or deceased.  
If you are interested, please stop by the parish office to sign up. 
You can now also go online and reserve flowers on our website 

at: https://nativityburke.org/altar-flowers/. 

Follow Bishop Burbidge on X! 
Bishop Burbidge has over 25,000 followers on  
Twitter! His daily reflections and posts are popular 
and insightful. Follow him @BishopBurbidge. 

https://marysshelterva.org/
https://helpafterabortion.org/
https://www.rachelsvineyard.org/
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Linktree Universal Sign-up Link - Volunteer for an event!  
Scroll down to view all event. https://linktr.ee/

fr_sikora_council_7992. 
 

Council Meetings: 1st and 3rd Tuesdays. First meeting is a  
business meeting, the second meeting of the month is devoted  
to faith formation. Rosary 7:15 PM; meeting at 7:30 PM.  
Fellowship follows. Meet in the Nativity school cafeteria.  
Linktree Universal Sign-up Link:  
Volunteer for an event! Scroll down to view all events.  
https://linktr.ee/fr_sikora_council_7992 
Breakfast with Santa: Saturday, December 7 in the school  
cafeteria. Sign up to share some holiday cheer with our young 
families! SUG pending  
Food for Others: Volunteer for food distribution to the poor, 
delivered on designated Thursday or Friday evenings. For 
Thursdays, contact Br. Mark Sawyer at   
sawyerkoc7992@verizon.net. Fridays, contact Br. Matt  
Stockburger at mstock_w@yahoo.com. Deliver food from Giant 
to the FFO warehouse Tuesday mornings; contact Br. Bob 
Colella robert.colella.86@gmail.com.  
Name Tags: If you have not received your name tag, email 
Warden Steve Resch at warden7992@nativityburke.org.    
Nativity Ushers assist at collections: Volunteer for your Mass! 
Volunteer on Link Tree for a database of potential helpers! 
Sunday Mass Coffee and Cookies: We are providing coffee 
and cookies following Sunday morning Masses. Info on  
Linktree.  
Handy Knights Ministry: Parishioners unable to perform basic 
maintenance tasks or small home repairs due to health or other 
factors, contact the “Handy Knights.” Email  
handyknightsofnativity@gmail.com.  
The Fraternal Committee: Brothers helping brothers in need 
of assistance. Brothers and their families (living and deceased) 
in need of a helping hand, contact Br. John Landy at  
navyy8@yahoo.com. 
3rd Degree Knights - Grow with 4th Degree: participate in  
patriotic activities that promote Catholic citizenship. There is  
no regular meeting in November due to the Flag Retirement  
Ceremony (see above). Next meeting is January 14. If you are 
interested, please contact our Faithful Navigator Mark Corzine 
at fn2996@vakofc.org.  
Join the Knights! The Knights of Columbus is an international 
Order of Catholic men who are called to lead with faith, protect 
our families, serve others, and defend values in a busy changing 
world. Please email our Deputy Grand Knight, Michael Bender, 
at dgk7992@nativityburke.org. or the Grand Knight, Chris 
Odell with any questions.  

Nativity Students Prepare Their Turkeys  
With Creative Flair 

 

Our Nativity Star families used the Turkey Decorating Contest 
to shine, exploring their imaginations and creativity to turn a 
wooden turkey into a treasured piece of art.  
“We want to thank all of those families who decorated and  
submitted their turkey,” said Ms. Kelly. “There were a lot of 
wonderfully decorated turkeys and that made it difficult to  
decide on the winners.” 
Prizes were awarded in three categories: Most Holiday Themed, 
Most Creative, and Most Spiritual. Congratulations to the  
Namata; Ramirez Villa; and Villa Padilla families on your  
winning turkeys. See photos below. 

 

Most Holiday Themed - Namata Family  
( Lilyana, Paolo, Enzo & Christian)  

 
Most Creative  - Ramirez Villa 
Family (Santiago & Nicholas)  

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Most Spiritual - Villa Padilla Family 
(Rebecca & Benjamin)  

 
 

Thank you to all for participating!  
 

******************************************** 

Important Upcoming Dates ~~ 
Monday, Dec 16 – Ugly Sweater Day 
Monday, Dec 16 – Decorated Trees Due 
Monday, Dec 16 – Confessions, 6th Grade 
Wednesday, Dec 18 - Confessions, 7th Grade 
Wednesday, Dec 18 - Preschool/PreK Party 
Wednesday, Dec 18 - Christmas Pageant, 7 PM 
Thursday, Dec 19 –  PJ & Polar Express Day  
Friday, Dec 20 – 11:30 AM, Early Dismissal 

 

******************************************** 
Join us at Nativity to see how your child would spend his/her 
days here - learning, praying, sharing, loving, and laughing. 
We may be just the school for which you´ve been searching!  

Yes, Catholic education is worth the investment! 

 NATIVITY CATHOLIC SCHOOL      

A Blue Ribbon School of Excellence  

nativityschool.org 

Employment Opportunities in the Diocese 
Find the perfect  

Opportunity at: https://www.arlingtondiocese.org/human-
resources/employment-opportunities/ 

https://linktr.ee/fr_sikora_council_7992
mailto:handyknightsofnativity@gmail.com
mailto:navyy8@yahoo.com
mailto:fn2996@vakofc.org
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NATIVITY - BAPTISM PROCEDURES 
 

We are currently scheduling group Baptisms on the 1st and 3rd 
Sundays of the month at 2:00 pm in the Church for registered 
Nativity Parishioners. To register at Nativity Parish, please stop 
by the parish office or visit our website to download the form.  

 
TO SCHEDULE A BAPTISM 

 

Step 1: Paperwork 
To begin the process, please first complete our Baptism  
Application which can be picked up from the parish office or 
downloaded from our website at:  
https://nativityburke.org/baptism/  
 

Please bring the following to the Parish Office: 
1.  Copy of child’s Birth Certificate 
2.  A certificate of eligibility for your Catholic  
godparents. Please review our Godparent Requirements.   
Godparents who are registered members of Nativity DO NOT 
need to provide a certificate. 
3. Completed Baptism Application.  
 

Scheduling the date of the Baptism will take place  
ONLY after these items are received. 

 

Step 2: Preparation for New Parents 
If this is your first child (congratulations!), in addition to provid-
ing the above paperwork, parents must attend a Baptism Prep 
class. Godparents are welcome, too. Register Online for our 
Baptism Prep class at: https://nativityburke.org/baptism/
#preparation 
 

Step 3: Nativity Schedules the Baptism Date 
At this point, please call our Baptismal Coordinator, Anna 
Marty, to review your paperwork, discuss any questions, and 
schedule the date and time of the Baptism. She is available Mon-
day - Wednesday at the parish office, please call  
703-455-2400 or email amarty@nativityburke.org. 
 

We cannot schedule anything before we have  
ALL paperwork completed and turned in! 

 

NO HANDS BUT YOURS MINISTRY 
 

No Hands But Yours is an original Nativity 
Ministry doing God’s work by serving those 
less fortunate members of His flock.  
We work distributing food, clothing, and  
personal items to the poor and homeless in DC 
and northern VA every Sunday morning, rain  
or shine.  

 

We also have weekly trips into designated areas bringing Panera 
bread donations along with help from local food banks. Through 
the blessings of God, we have grown through our Nativity  
community and continue to do so. For more details visit the  
Nativity Parish website at https://nativityburke.org/service/ 
no-hands-but-yours/. Families are also welcomed! If you have 
interest in learning more and would like to participate in daily/
Sunday runs, please contact John  Rubino at: 
john.albert.rubino@gmail.com. 
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